

BONANZA KENNEL CLUB

Editor: Secretary Judy Davis

September 28th, 2015

NEXT GENERAL MEETING

October 7th

NEWSLETTER

CONTENTS

Page 1:

President's message

Page 2:

Minutes of

September 1st

General Meeting

Page 3:

Phoebe's Kitchen

Page 4:

Up –Coming shows for

October, November &

December

Page 5:

BOARD MEMBERS

PRESIDENT MESSAGE

How does a person say thank you to a multitude of people at the same time? Over the past three or four weeks, I have really become aware of what a team effort planning a dog show is. I've always known that it took a full team, but for some reason this time around it has really hit home.

Each one of you has played a part in putting our shows together. From those who help select judges, to those who picked up the judges at the airport, who ring stewarded and/or mentored ring stewards, who fed the workers, who judged, who did catalog sales and announced, who helped with set up and break down, who ran errands, who supported the entries, who donated trophies, who sang the National Anthem - the list is endless!

As I started my first trip around the park Saturday morning, I had this overwhelming feeling of TEAMWORK! Everything was going as it should and I had nothing to worry about! NOTHING. Everybody had pitched in and it was running like clockwork. The TEAM was in action! You are an amazing group of people - both members and the numerous volunteers who are not members but helped! It would not have happened without each of you. THANK YOU!

Congratulations to each exhibitor who won! There were some beautiful dogs this year - as always. We had several compliments on the park. A professional handler who has been here from the very beginning approached me and told me he thought the park looked better than it has ever looked. An exhibitor from Oregon told me they exhibit In several shows in Oregon but they came here this year and they absolutely loved the location and atmosphere of these shows – he gave us two thumbs up! Those were the kinds of comments we heard over the weekend.

The problems were inconsequential in the big picture. There are things we need to follow up on - dog park users created some problems. But we had good shows. THANK YOU!

And now we move on to next year. We'll do it all over again. We'll have our ups and downs, but the shows will go on. And once again, our team will do it - and we'll do it well!

Candy

REMINDER: Next meeting The nominating committee will be appointed If somebody wants to be on the committee they need to let us know or be at the meeting. Also, if someone is interested in holding a board position next year, they need to let us know that too!

GENERAL MINUTES OF September 1st, 2015

Meeting called to order by President Candy Roper at 7:02pm. Motion by Treasurer Bob Newman. to approve the minutes, of the last meeting, that was printed in the Newsletter 2nd by Sieg Goepner Motion passed.

REPORTS: Corresponding Secretary- none Recording Secretary - none

Treasurer, Bob Newman, beginning balance \$25,252.18 and ending balance of \$25,069.73. Expenses include \$110.00 for ribbons, \$190.95 for trailer license paid for 3 years. Income included a \$60.00 donation from Mathew Davis to our general trophy fund.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Vice President Sieg Goepner reported that the cost of repairing the trailer lights, which will include new wiring, new tires will be between \$180.00 to \$200.00.

Board Member Elaine Oxborrow suggested that we stencil the new Booster Bath before the show. She volunteered to do it.

Elaine will also finalized the sub contract for the pooper scooper.

Member Bob Kinney announced that Chris Sage will do morning and afternoon lunches for the Judges, stewards and working members.

President Candy Roper announced that she has a friend that volunteered to do ring hospitality. She also mentioned that a singer was needed for the National Anthem. Recording Secretary Judy Davis volunteered to contact the local High School choir director. President Candy Roper also announced that Judy McGruger would not be available to be our announcer. It was suggested that Tony Yarbourgh would if available.

Vice President Sieg Goepner announced that we still need a person for gate security. There is a possibility that a member of the MB-F crew will volunteer.

President Candy Roper announced that a Diane with Best In Show candid's requested to take pictures at our show.. Elaine motioned to decline request 2nd by Corresponding secretary Gail Speiker Motion was passed. Candy announced that all hotel RSVP for Judges were confirmed, catalog sales will be with the announcer. Judge Don Derksen had to declined due to health reasons. Rick Berger received confirmation from other Judges to fill his spot. Candy also requested that volunteers are needed to transport Judges. Members must notify Candy by September 9th for requested ring time.. Email was sent out by Recording Secretary. Mike's Grooming tables has donated two tables for each of the Best of Show winners. MB-F sent a notice of an addition to our bill of \$75.00 because of the Judge change Board Member Elaine Oxborrow requested that we make one ring bigger to take care of the Belgian Tervuren specialty and the German Shepherds. Request was granted Said ring will be near the obedience rings. Treasurer Bob Newman announced that Accountant Mike is following up with a letter to IRS regarding their discrepancy.

Vice President Sieg Goepner requested volunteers for set up on Thursday September 24th at 10:00am.

Motion to adjourned by Vice President Sieg Goepner at 7:51pm

Respectfully submitted

Judy Davis, Recording Secretary

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS: 10TH TONY YARBOURGH, LEGISLATURE LIASON

NEWS FLASH

CONFORMATION CLASS HAS BEEN EXTENDED TO THE END OF OCTOBER, WEATHER PERMITTING. IT IS STILL AT FUJI PARK STARTING AT 6:30PM. LOCATION IN THE PARK HAS BEEN MOVED TO THE BUILDING PARKING LOT, THERE IS MORE LIGHT THERE. WE WILL STILL BE ON GRASS

PHOEBE'S KITCHEN

DOG TREATS

Cinnamon bun treats

2 Cups whole wheat flour

1 tsp. baking powder

1/4 tsp. salt

1/2 cup water or milk

1/4 cup canola oil

1 large egg

2 Tbsp. honey

1 tsp. cinnamon

Cream cheese drizzle

1/4 cup light cream cheese

1-2 Tbsp. milk or water

Pre-heat oven to 350 degrees

Human recipe by Suzanne Johnson

Crockpot Chicken Pasta

6 to 8 chicken thighs

Season to taste and brown in skillet with a light coating of olive oil

Place brown thighs in Crockpot

Pour your favorite pasta sauce over chicken

Add 1/2 cup of Calamata Olives pitted

Add 2 Tbsp of Capers

Add 1/2 cup of red wine.

Cover and cook for 8 hours

Serve over your favorite pasta

In a large bow, combine flour, baking powder and salt. In a small bowl stir together water, oil and egg. Add to the dry ingredients and stir just until you have a soft dough. On a slightly floured surface, roll or pat the dough into a rectangle that measures roughly 8 x 14 inch. Drizzle with honey and sprinkle with cinnamon. Starting from a long edge, roll up jelly–roll style and pinch the edge to seal.. Using a sharp serrated knife or (even better)

Dental floss, slice half and an inch thick and place slices cut side down on a cookie sheet that has been sprayed with nonstick spray. Bake for 15 minutes until springy To the touch. Wait till they cool before applying the cream cheese. Makes 2 dozen biscuits.. Store in a air tight container, in the refrigerator and they can be frozen

OCTOBER, NOVEMBER, & DECEMBER SHOWS

OCTOBER

DONNER TRAIL KC OCTOBER 3RD & 4TH CLOSES SEPTEMBER 16TH
SIERRA TUOLUMNE KC OCTOBER 10TH & 11TH CLOSES SEPTMEBER 23RD
BLACK MOUTAIN KC OCTOBER 10 & 11TH CLOSES SEPTMEBER 23RD
SKYLINE KC OCTOBER 16TH CLOSES SEPTEMBER 30TH
DEL VALLE KC OCTOBER 17 & 18TH CLOSES SEPTEMBER 30TH
NORTHERN CALIFORNIA HERDING GROUP OCTOBER 23RD CLOSES OCTOBER 7TH
SACREAMENTO VALLEY DOG FANCIERS OCTOBER 24TH & 25TH CLOSES OCTOBER 7TH

NOVEMBER

WINE COUNTRY KC NOVEMBER 11TH & 12TH CLOSES OCTOBER 21ST

GOLDEN VALLEY KC NOVEMBER 20TH & 21ST CLOSES NOVEMBER 4TH & 5TH

SAN JOAQUIN KC NOVEMBER 21ST & 22ND CLOSES NOVEMBER 4TH & 5TH

DECEMBER

SALINAS KC DECEMBER 10TH &12TH CLOSES NOVEMBER 25TH
SANTA CRUZ KC DECEMBER 12TH & 13TH CLOSES NOVEMBER 25TH

LINKS FOR LOCAL ORGANIZATIONS

http://www.TMDTC.ORG (Truckee Meadows Training Club

http://www.carsoncanineadventures.com

NEW WEBSITE FOR CANINE ADVENTURES. WWW.NORTHERNEVADACANNINESCOM

http://www.renokennelclub.org

2015 BONANZA KENNEL CLUB OFFICERS

President. Candy Roper candocr@sbcglobal.net Hm (775) 882-4978 Cell (775) 350-3163

Vice President. Sieg Goepner sieggoepner@gmail.com

Treasurer. Bob Newman olgrizbear@aol.com

Recording Secretary. Judy Davis judy@1stinline.com Hm. (775)782-6625)

Cell (650) 759-3574

Corresponding. Secretary. Gail Spieker Tahogail@gmail.com

BOARD MEMBERS

Cindy Craig romira@sbcglobal.net

Elaine Oxborrow mtnterv@charter.net